


CHESTERFIELD COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT

BOARD OF EDUCATION

REGULAR SESSION

OCTOBER 17, 2016
PRESENT – BOARD MEMBERS:
Mr. James N. Sweeney, Chairman; Mr. Jamie D. Wayne, Vice-Chairman; Mrs. Kimberly T. Burch; Dr. Wayne Chapman; Mr. Darin M. Coleman; Mr. Wesley R. Miles; Chad L. Vick; and Mr. William B. Watson 
ABSENT – BOARD MEMBER:
Mr. Eric G. Dusa
PRESENT – STAFF:
Goodwin, Willard, Folsom, Price, Haile, Hamilton, Hammond, Hoffman, Hough, Hubbard, Rogers, Sowell, Stubbs, Wallace and Brown 
MEDIA:
Robert Monnie, The Link

VISITORS:
Area Citizens 

  I.
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by Chairman Sweeney at 5:00 p.m. at Palmetto Learning Center.
 II.   
Agenda Approval:  Mr. Vick moved, seconded by Mr. Coleman and carried unanimously, to approve the agenda as presented.

III.
Executive Session/Return to Open Session:  Upon a motion by Mr. Wayne and second by Mr. Vick, the board entered executive session to discuss personnel matters pertaining to employee hirings, compensation, terminations, and resignations and legal matters.  The board returned to open session upon a motion by Mr. Coleman and second by Mr. Vick.
IV.
Pledge of Allegiance/Moment of Silence:  The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Jefferson Elementary student Darionna Butler.  A moment of silence was observed for those affected by Hurricane Matthew.  
 V.
Reception of Visitors:  Chairman Sweeney welcomed visitors, media, Sheriff’s Department representative, parents, students, teachers, principals, and administrative staff.  Mr. Sweeney also welcomed school board candidates Betty Sue Lisenby and Robert Teal.  It was noted that board member Dusa is absent due to work obligations.         
VI.
Approval of Minutes:  Mr. Vick moved, seconded by Mr.  Miles and carried unanimously, to approve minutes of the September 12 and 26, 2016 board meetings.

VII.
Board Comments:  Board member Wayne congratulated McBee Elementary and Counselor Susan Sullivan who coordinated the Grandparents Day event which was attended by almost 600 grandparents.  Mrs. Burch noted that Jefferson Elementary’s proposal has been selected out of over 400 proposals to present at the National Title I Conference in February. Mr. Vick congratulated Edwards Elementary kindergarten teacher Natalie Melton who was recently awarded two Donors Choose projects totaling $950.  Dr. Chapman recognized the Cheraw High Tribe band for winning first place in Class 1A at the Sandhills Invitational in McBee.  They also received numerous awards at the Hartsville Tournament of Bands including first place in percussion, visual presentation, color guard, and music, as well as Silver Division Champions.                  Mr. Coleman congratulated New Heights Middle on the following accomplishments:  Cross Country runner EJ Threatt placed third out of 118 runners and second out of 75 runners at recent meets, hosted Sandhill Volunteer Fire Department September 10 for the United We Stand presentation in memory and honor of fallen first responders on 9/11, full implementation of the Hawk PRIDE Incentive Program coupled with the anti-bullying program, a “Say No to Drugs” campaign kick-off October 20, and hosted a visit from the Governor’s School exposing students to the possibility of attending and requirements they should be prepared to face upon entering high school.  In the absence of Mr. Dusa, Superintendent Goodwin recognized the following Long Middle accomplishments:  LMS members of the Tribe band were included in first place wins at two recent competitions, reading was promoted October 3-7 with various themed dress down days, as well as the annual Real Men Read program October 7, dress down days were held to raise money for March of Dimes, “wear pink day” was observed for breast cancer awareness, four students participated in a group chalk art competition at the Cheraw Jazz Festival where they received a $40 Honorable Mention while competing with much older students, and teachers and staff are building web pages to promote communication with parents and community.  
VIII.  
Financial Report:  Chief Financial Officer Willard presented the monthly financial review for September.  Upon a motion by Mr. Vick and second by Mr. Coleman, the board unanimously approved the attached budget adjustments.   
   IX.
Personnel Report:  Upon a motion by Mr. Coleman and second by Dr. Chapman, the board unanimously approved the attached Personnel Exhibits A and B as recommended by Superintendent Goodwin.      
    X.  Curriculum Report:  Executive Director Folsom, in reviewing the curriculum report, noted that the County Marching Band Preview was held August 20 at Central High, showcasing work completed during summer band camps.  All four bands have begun competition season.  Mrs. Folsom reported that Chesterfield High signed a new Technical Advanced Placement (TAP) agreement with Northeastern Technical College for law enforcement studies.  Students can take up to 33 hours of college-level work while fulfilling high school requirements.  Students completing the TAP program can continue at NETC to earn an associate in applied science in criminal justice, followed by entering the new criminology bridge with Coker College and earning a bachelor’s degree.
   XI.  Superintendent’s Report: Upon a motion by Mr. Vick, second by Dr. Chapman and carried unanimously, the board approved second reading and final approval of the attached revision of Board Policy DKC, Expense Authorization/Reimbursement.
Superintendent Goodwin expressed appreciation to all district staff who worked hard to recover from the aftermath of Hurricane Matthew and have schools safe and ready to operate Tuesday, October 11 with a two-hour delay.  He also thanked Lynches River Electric Cooperative and Duke Energy for their efforts to restore power in the area.  
Board members received copies of revised football schedules and the Academic Bowl schedule.  Dr. Goodwin reported that the District Arts Festival will be held November 14 and 15 at McBee High, concluding November 15 at 6:00 pm with a concert and the announcement of District Superintendent’s Art Awards.

Upcoming school calendar events include:  October 27 – parent/teacher conferences/late day for schools and District Office staff, November 3 – late day for schools and District Office staff, and November 7 and 8 – schools and District Office closed.
 XII.   Chairman’s Comments:  Chairman Sweeney, on behalf of the school board, thanked Superintendent Goodwin, administrative staff, principals and all involved in working throughout the weekend and Monday so that schools could open Tuesday.  
Board members Chapman, Coleman, and Sweeney will serve as delegates for the SCSBA Delegate Assembly December 3.  Other board members who wish to attend the Legislative Conference December 2-4 should notify the superintendent’s office by November 4.  Board members were given a copy of a request to name the Cheraw High press box after a local citizen.  Superintendent Goodwin will provide additional information to board members for consideration at the November 14 board meeting.  
Chairman Sweeney reminded board members of the upcoming special session  November 1 at 5:00 pm in the District Office Board Room to begin discussion of the superintendent’s evaluation.  He noted that the November 14 board meeting will be held at Palmetto Learning Center beginning with an executive session at 5:00 p.m. followed by the open session at 5:30.  
XIII.
Executive Session/Return to Open Session:  Upon a motion by Mr. Wayne, seconded by Mr. Coleman and carried unanimously, the board entered executive session to discuss a personnel matter pertaining to the evaluation of the superintendent.  The board returned to open session on a motion by Mrs. Burch and second by Dr. Chapman.

XIV.
Adjournment:  Upon a motion by Mrs. Burch and second by Mr. Coleman, the board adjourned at 7:30 p.m.
 XV.
Media Notification:  The media was previously notified of this school board meeting.
____________________________________        ______________________________________

____________________________________        ______________________________________

____________________________________        ______________________________________
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